Appendix 1

34 Summerhouse Way, Abbots Langley, WD5 0DY

Your Reference:  DH/Hpol/HB/KB

Ms Kerri Bishop

Three Rivers District Council 

Following the recent discussion on the disposal of garages and land formally occupied by garages I have been asked to write to you.

I own the house at 34 Summerhouse Way, which abutted a row of demolished garages. This is adjacent to a small parking area next to the Love Lane play area.

I would like the opportunity to purchase the land that the former garages stood on, an area of approx 8 feet by 60 feet, which adjoins my boundary and so incorporate into my garden, and to enable me to square up my garden.

As you will see from the site plan my property has a garden far smaller than most in Summerhouse Way. It seems clear to me that area of the single row of garages was originally carved out of my garden with my garden being left wedge shaped as a result with a small bit of land on the line of the former garages where I have my own garage.

I know from experience that the current site, even with the garages down is not used apart form the dumping of cars here! It’s just too far from resident’s homes for long term parking – especially overnight!  It’s not overlooked by any homes apart from my upstairs windows. It’s unlit. Its just not used. Yes, occasionally during the day someone may park a car there to walk their dog on the nearby field but they did that and turned round in the area before the garages were removed. I am not suggesting that all the area be included in my garden only the former single row garage site. Indeed I am already worried that if parking were permitted here how long the newly erected fence would last! Clearly a form of barrier would be needed to protect the fence.

The only other viable option is incorporating all of the site, the road way and former garage land into the play area thus bringing the playing field up to the current fence and my garden. That would make for an odd shaped field and access to my garage with a turning area would still be needed thus making it even odder! Clearly it would be more logical to split the land here.  I could then square up my garden with the former garage land and use the rest as either occasional parking or playing field extension. The first of these still gives space for residents parking if it were wanted.

All that I am asking is that I am allowed to incorporate the former garage land into my garden, perhaps as it should always have been.

I have already written to the Council several times to request this, offering to buy this site. I hereby restate that request and would welcome your reply indicating the procedure I need to go through to formally purchase this now vacant land which serves no useful   purpose.

I would be willing to accept any restriction on the land so that it can never be built on apart for a single storey garage or shed. Clearly building a house or two would be unacceptable, as any property would look directly into my rear garden and the access is very restricted!

At present the land is unsightly with its steep steps and a potential dumping ground but I would like to create a garden a similar size to my neighbours for myself and family to enjoy!

Thank you. 

David R Bartrick
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